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Amity Township Board of Supervisors

Meeting Minutes

September 15, 2010
Call to Order/Pledge to the Flag

The September 15, 2010 meeting of the Amity Township Board of Supervisors, held at the Municipal Township Building, 2004 Weavertown Rd., Douglassville, Berks County, Pennsylvania, was called to order at 7:00 PM by Chairperson Robert Yanos.  The following were in attendance:

SUPERVISORS

Robert R. Yanos, Chair

Kim McGrath, Vice Chair

Scott Stepp

Paul Weller

Terry Jones

STAFF

JoAnne Sowers-Smith, Secretary/Treasurer

Charles E. Lyon, Manager 

Kent Shuebrook, Chief of Police

Brian Boland, Solicitor/Kozloff Stoudt

John Weber, Engineer/LTL Consultants

ANNOUNCEMENTS  Mr. Yanos thanked the Optimist’s Club and everyone involved with Community Days for a job well done. 

PUBLIC COMMENT (AGENDA ITEMS ONLY)
None

Teamster’s Grievance Issue Discussion

Mike Rhys of the Teamsters union requested an executive session to discuss the grievance. His request was denied and it was mutually agreed to discuss openly at the public meeting. A grievance was filed by the union on behalf of the affected employees. He stated that a management employee was doing bargaining unit work and that must cease. Mr. Yanos stated that the grievance was denied in step 1 by the Manager. Mr. Boland stated that the grievance was denied because it was so broad and couldn’t be substantiated. Mr. Rhys stated that he was told that management was witnessed weed whacking and was called during off hours to respond to an emergency. Mr. Boland stated that the Township needed specific times, dates and places and must be filed within a certain time frame. He suspected that the occurrences may have been outside the time frame. Mr. Rhys disagreed. He stated that he was trying to resolve the problem without going to arbitration. Mr. Yanos asked if the issue with payment for work out of classification had been resolved. Mr. Rhys replied affirmatively. 
MINUTES  

Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the minutes of September 1, 2010. Motion passed 5-0. 
FINANCE

Moved by Mrs. McGrath, seconded by Mr. Stepp and duly passed to approve the following disbursements:


$106,202.20 General Fund (1)





$    5,293.16 Fire Fund (4)


$  44,115.71 Sewer Fund (8)

$  12,826.12 EDU Fund (9)

$    2,774.89 Traffic Impact (14)

$    7,862.85 Liquid Fuels  (35)

$179,074.93 Total  
The Treasurer’s report and the Tax Collector’s report for August were presented to the Board for their review. 

REPORTS
Fire Companies  Monarch Fire Company representatives stated that their 75th anniversary was to be celebrated on August 26, 2011 with a parade. Mr. Yanos stated that he was willing to defer the Amity Fire Company lease payment deduction until April of next year if it was requested. Matt Richter of Amity so requested and the Board approved. He asked the Board about the surplus in the fire tax fund. Mr. Yanos stated he was not in favor of raising the donation, that all departments were instructed to restrict spending. Mike Zomolsky asked if the Township could negotiate an agreement with the water company to have maintenance done on the fire hydrants. The Manager stated that any malfunctions should be reported immediately to PA American Water. Mr. Boland suggested that the fire companies send a letter to the water company reporting that the hydrants don’t work. Mr. Weller asked if Amity Fire Company responds to West Pottsgrove Township. Mr. Richter stated that they are called out to assist in West Pottsgrove. Sometimes, he stated, they are the only ones to respond. Mr. Weller asked if the fire company can be reimbursed for expenses. He was concerned that the taxpayers in Amity are paying for fire service for another township. The Board discussed Amity Fire Company’s proposed budget for 2011 and the history of funding for the fire company. 
Historic Preservation Trust Matt Barnhardt of the Trust was present to discuss the upcoming Board of View hearing with Mr. Naylor. He stated that there would be a meeting on the 23rd to discuss access to Mr. Naylor’s property. Mr. Barnhardt stated that they are asking the Township to do nothing at this point, they would like to resolve any issues at the Board of View. Mr. Boland stated that the attorney for Mr. Naylor said his client would be willing to restrict the use of the property to a single family dwelling. Mr. Barnhardt stated that at some point the Trust may ask the Township to oppose the Swede Lane route. It was the consensus of the Board to support the “yellow line” access as depicted on the map presented by the Trust. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to support the position to find a peaceable solution without using Swede Lane with the overriding goal to have the easement limited to provide access to one single family detached dwelling. Motion passed 5-0. Mr. Yanos stated if it were possible to have the hearing without the Township Solicitor present, he would be in favor. It was the consensus of the Board to not spend any money on this issue. 
Planning Commission Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the 90-day extensions for Blacksmith Subdivision, Pagoda Motorcycle Club and the Marlowe annexation. Motion passed 5-0.  Mr. Brian Focht of Van Cleef Engineering was present to gain approval of a perpetual easement for the Brian Marlowe annexation plan. Mr. Boland explained that in 1996 an easement was granted over two lots in the Flanagan subdivision, however when the lot (s) were sold, the easement would be extinguished. He said that there may be complications with a driveway being on someone else’s property. Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Jones to approve the easement with the following conditions: the owner of lot 1 maintains the easement and has exclusive use of the easement, there is no other or commercial use of that easement and an additional HOP is obtained for lot 2. Motion passed 5-0. Mr. Focht, representing Mr. Brutto, asked the Board for approval for five waivers for the plan. Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Jones to approve the waivers as recommended by the Planning Commission. (see attached letter) Motion passed 5-0. 
SOLICITOR’S REPORT

None

ENGINEER’S REPORT

Mr. Weber reported that the Glenwood Estates extended maintenance period for the streets is about to expire in November. Richmond Homes has been contacted and will repair the roads in the next 2 to 3 weeks. Mr. Weber discussed Woods Edge Phase 3A. The developer had started dedication procedures but then stopped. The Manager stated he was concerned about the lack of action and no response to our communication. Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to authorize the solicitor and engineer to contact the developer to insure the completion of the improvements. Motion passed 5-0. Mr. Lyon stated he would notify Greth, as a courtesy, that he would be responsible for any damages Greth causes if the Township takes dedication of the roads. 
NEW BUSINESS

2011 MMO’s     Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to adopt the 2011 MMO’s as prepared by the actuary.  Motion passed 5-0. 

PA Water Agreement Tabled
Sewer Rehab Award Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Yanos to award contract 1 to BP Patterson for $112,733.00 and contract 2 to Video Pipe Services for $161,237.00. Motion passed 5-0. 

Retainage Release Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Yanos to approve the release of retainage for Tri State Grouting per Arro’s September 1st letter. Motion passed 5-0. 

EMPLOYEE/OFFICIAL REPORTS

Manager.  Mr. Lyon presented the revised overlay district draft to the Board. After reviewing the changes, the Board directed the Manager to forward it to the Tornettas. The Manager updated the Board on the Monocacy Creek Interceptor project. The contractor is requesting additional funds to cover some additional paving on Valley Road. Because the trench was close to the edge of the road, the integrity of the edge of the road was disturbed. The contractor milled and paved to the edge of the road. The whole project has an apparent overrun of about $40,000 because of depth of line and site condition adjustments. Mr. Jones felt the project came in pretty good. Mr. Lyon stated that after the sewer rehab project is complete the EDU fund will have a $400,000 to $500,000 balance at year end. There will be a recommendation for  another transfer from the operating fund in accordance with the policy established last year. The Manager stated he had contacted John Kramer regarding starting a consortium for the Act 44 requirements. Mr. Lyon discussed Mr. Loomis’ report on having haulers perform SMO inspections. Mr. Yanos stated he was in favor of having the haulers inspect. Mr. Jones agreed. Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to authorize the Solicitor to draft an amendment to the ordinance to allow the haulers to perform the SMO inspections provided they are approved by the Township and PSMA certified. Motion passed 5-0. 
Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to appoint the Manager’s office, or in his absence the Assistant Manager’s office as grievance recipient designate. Motion passed 5-0. This duty will hence forth be an annual appointment at reorganization 
 Mr. Davidheiser of 36 Pennsylvania Ave. has filed an appeal of the District Justice’s fines and penalties. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to direct the Solicitor to represent the Township in this matter. Motion passed 5-0. Mr. Lyon discussed that the code department may feel the structure is uninhabitable. To determine if that is the case, an internal inspection would have to be performed. Mr. Yanos was concerned that it may fall to the Township to clean up the property. Mr. Boland discussed that the appeal may be invalid. The Board decided to wait until after the Sheriff’s sale to see if the property is sold to make a decision about the property. Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Jones to purchase two additional blackberry phones per the memo of Kathie Benson. Motion passed 5-0. 
Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Jones to advertise the amendment to the parks rules ordinance. Motion passed 5-0.  Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to refund $1080 to Bruce and Marcy Woods from their on lot system escrow. Motion passed 5-0. 

The Board discussed maintenance on the Township bridges. Mr. Lyon reported that to do maintenance on any bridge a GP-11 permit would be required. He stated he would have to file applications with DEP for all the bridges in the Township. 

Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to amend the budget to include a line item for the Geiger Road Bridge expense. Funds will be taken from surplus and allocated to this year’s budget. Motion passed 5-0. Mr. Yanos stated that he hoped the bridge would be open this year. 

Chief of Police  Chief Shuebrook reported that there had been 14 robberies from unlocked vehicles. Mr. Yanos asked about the status of the mailbox vandalism. The Chief reported that there had been no further leads. Mr. Yanos asked if a reward would help. Chief Shuebrook reported that the new car was being lettered and would be in service in about two weeks. Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve applying for a “Click it or Ticket” grant of about $500 to $1000. Motion passed 5-0.  The Chief reported that the Chiefs Association was putting a consortium to hold candidate testing. They will put together a master list of candidates for the participating municipalities. Mr. Stepp asked about the three robberies along Weavertown Road. The Chief replied that 2 were cars and 1 was a home. He suggested that everyone lock their cars and homes. 
SUPERVISORS 

Mrs. McGrath requested an executive session to discuss personnel and possible litigation. 
PUBLIC COMMENT

None
ADJOURNMENT& EXECUTIVE SESSION
Upon a motion by Mr. Yanos and seconded by Mr. Stepp and duly passed, the meeting was adjourned to executive session at 10:52PM.







Respectfully submitted,

JoAnne Sowers-Smith 







Secretary/Treasurer
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